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Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services reported (DS.82/08) on the comments which had been submitted by consultees and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the Tourism Service Review Interim report.

The Director reminded Members that the Interim Report had been discussed by the Executive on 29th May 2008 and referred to the meeting of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 19th June 2008.  The Director explained that the Committee had raised a number of issues including: the opportunities for short term savings in the Visitor Information Service; opening hours of Brampton TIC; opportunities to increase income through sales and advertising; and the future plans for the use and potential upgrading of the Assembly room.  

The Director also outlined the comments made by consultees including Cumbria Tourism, Cumbria CVS and CSPA and she circulated a letter which had been received from Mr Bryan Gray, the Chairman of the North West Regional Development Agency, which whilst expressing concerns that one of the drivers for change appeared to be a requirement to achieve operational savings, nonetheless he applauded the Council for the importance which it placed on tourism and in tourism helping secure the future economic health of Carlisle.

The Director added that the report had looked at short term, medium and long term measures which would arise as part of the review of the Tourism Service, and a number of options with regard to short term savings had been submitted on which a steer from the Executive was required.

The Portfolio Holder for Economic Development and Enterprise thanked those organisations which had responded to the Review and confirmed that the Council were looking to provide a better tourism service.  The Council were looking to arrange a meeting with Carlisle Renaissance, North West Development Agency Cumbria Tourism and Hadrians Wall Heritage, in order to look ahead over the next 10 years to see how tourists could be encouraged to visit Carlisle.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

(1)
That the Executive receive the comments which had been submitted with regards to the Review.

(2)
That with regard to the short term measures, the Director of Development Services be asked to provide further information for Members on the impact of any suggested changes to the Brampton TIC and whilst Members were seeking to provide a better service it was important that they were aware of any implications of possible changes to the service.

(3)
That the Director of Development Services look at the opportunities for providing more targeted sales within the TIC and also provide further information as to the level of control over the use of the Assembly Room and inform Members of any implications involved in these proposals.

(4)
That the Director of Development Services provide further information on the costs and implications of moving forward on the provision of a Gallery as a way of the City Council tapping into the demand for such a space which existed within Keswick.

(5) 
The Director of Development Services pursue the arrangement of a meeting with the Cumbria Tourist Board to assess the possibility of moving forward on the provision of a service for providing a conference facilities service for Cumbria, which would help the Carlisle Conference Group with the work which they were presently carrying out.

Reasons for Decision

To enable the review to be progressed to the next stage.







